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Public Policy Minutes November 6, 2015

1.          Call to Order and Introductions: 
Attending: Lisa White; Barry Cargill; Kerri Allen; Brian Griffore, Sara with ABF,
2.          Review of October 2, 2015 minutes: Motion to approve minutes by Kerri Allen,     
             second by Brian Griffore.
3.        	 No Additions / Changes to Agenda
4.        	 Executive Director Report: Barry Cargill
· Attendance NAHC conference and Forum for the States: discussion topics at the Forum surrounded local ambulance companies and how that would potentially impact Home Care; Medicaid; and many other issues.

[bookmark: _GoBack]5.        	 Education Committee:
· Next meeting on November 24th. Continue to work on program for the spring conference. Looking to identify agenda for hospice as well as Private Duty.
· Fraud and Abuse workshop rescheduled to January 2016
· ICD 10 workshop with OASIS Answers for February 2nd and 3rd. 
· Several webinars with information located on the MAHC website.
		
6.          State Issues 
		- Lobbyist Report 
· Discussion around passing of the transportation package.  Hard hit to state budget  $600 million to state general fund. There is a new Medicaid director and Sandy will be meeting with him. Specific discussion related to children special health issues
· Auto no fault:  >50 lame duck members in the house. Most likely no vote until after 2016. 
· Estimates of 4% cuts in programs. Will want to pay attention to the appropriations 
· Budget should come out second week of February. 
· Working on amendments to bills SB 352 exemption of agencies paid caregivers.
· March 10th is our scheduled legislative day.

- Tracking Report Reviewed: See attached tracking report

HB 4836: Would establish Michigan as a partnership state for LTC insurance to set national guidelines. This would also improve availability of LTC insurance products.  Identified that MAHC supports this bill.

7.  	Federal Issues : 
· Hospice continues to work with final rule that began October 1st with financial impact to begin January 1, 2016
· Private Duty concerned about the mandates related to the affordable care act
· HME: Competitive Bid pricing to be applied in January: 
· Infliction of competitive bidding pricing dominated conversation of the State Leaders call yesterday. Identification of 1,000’s of zip-codes impacted. Working on trying to get federal support 
· CMS has made a concession of 10% increase from the cut rate.
· January 1st is first cut 
· July 1st second cut will total 45% cut.
· Congressman Price from Georgia is supporting legislation/ market pricing alternative to competitive bidding.
· Federal ruling on the Face 2 Face: held that narrative requirement is valid. However, “Medicare cannot go beyond that narrative requirement and  second-guess the medical judgement of the patient’s physician regarding the content.” 
8.         Member Segment Reports
	HME & Infusion: 	 
· Nov 16th to meet/planning webinar with BCBS of Michigan 10:00
HAP insurance provider conducting aggressive audits for oxygen concentrators that go back to 2013
           Home Health Issues:
Clinical Operations to Meet November 19th.
Reimbursement committee will meet on November 18th with Pat Wilson,  manager of audit division from BCBS of Michigan to discuss the SCIO audits. 
Barry and Bill Dombi will also be meeting with BCBS
Private Duty: 
November 17th 12:30: SB 70 reviewing draft legislation for Home care licensure and making suggested improvements.  They support  if agency is accredited they would not have to be licensed. 
Hospice : 
Committee meets December 3rd 10:00
	Exploring further collaboration with Hospice and Palliative Care. 
9. 	Action List & Other Business: 
Put on your calendars, March 10th legislative day. 
10.       Adjournment: 11:02

image1.jpeg
MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION FOR

; Home Care

Health @ Home




